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The price of the pamphlet, " Mr. Greatheart," was inaccurately given
as 5 cents in the November LE'ER LEAFLET. It ought to have been 10
cents.

To Treasurers.
The Treasurer, Mrs. McGaw, has returned from Britain. All remit-

tances will now be sent to her address. See standing notices, page 222.

Appointment of Missionary.
On Wednesday evening, 16th October, a large audience assembled in

the Presbyterian Church, Orillia, to witness the designation of Miss R.
Chase to the field in Central India. Mr. Hamilton Cassels, Convener of
the Foreign Mission Committee, presided, and the Rev. Dr. Gray, Orillia,
Rev. Dr. Grant, pastor of the congregation, Rev. Dr. Wardrope, Guelph,
and Rev. R. P. Mackay, of Toronto, took part in the proceedings.

Mrs. Grant presented Miss Chase with a copy of the Scriptures in the
name of the W.FM.S., and greetings in the name of the Board were sent
by the Foreign Secretary. Miss Chase was the recipient of many valuable
tokens of esteem from the various organizations in the congregation, among
others an organ for use in her work in India, froin the Y.P.S.C.E. Many
kind appreciative words were spoken, and doubtless the young missionary
will be followed to distant India by the earnest prayers of her fellow-
workers in the home church.

Miss Ptolemy and Miss Chase, accompanied by Dr. Thompson, sailed
from Montreal for Liverpool on the 18th Oct.

News from the mission party, en route to Honsan, including Miss
McIntosh and Dr. Jeanie J. Dow, has been received. They with their
fellow-travellers are in good health and spirits.

Meetings of Presbyterial Societies.
BARRIE.-The ninth aunual meeting of the Barrie Presbyterial was

held in Collingwood, Tuesday and Wednesday, Oct. 29th and 30th, the
President, Mrs. R. N. Grant, in the chair. At the beginning a devo-
tional meeting was taken part in by a large number. The committee
on credentials reported 82 delegates present ; 21 Auxiliaries and 16
Mission Bands were represented. Mrs. McCrae, of Collingwood, spoke
briefly on the words, "Let the whole earth be filled with the glory of
the Lord,"and the part our W.F.M.S. had in its fulfilment. " A Plea
for our Literature," as a practical help in our work, was brought for-
ward for discussion. A table of well-selected literature, pamphlets, mite


